
DEFINING EXCELLENCE 

Meeting Date: 1/9/2023 

TITLE: EVP Elementary Update 

TYPE: Action 

PRESENTER(S): Dr. Randy Smasal, Assistant Superintendent; and Steven Cullison, EVP 

Coordinator 

BACKGROUND: When students were able to return to in-person learning during the pandemic, 

some families wished to continue with online learning. The district, at the elementary level, 

provided this as an option, initially under the name Edina Virtual Academy, and then once 

approved as a comprehensive program through the Minnesota Department of Education under 

the Edina Virtual Pathway branding. The program has provided a quality education to its 

students, and continues to serve its students needs at a high level this year. Enrollment, 

however, has decreased substantially, year-over-year, likely due to decreased concerns around 

COVID in the in-person setting. 

RECOMMENDATION: The district's administrative recommendation is to phase out Elementary 

Edina Virtual Pathway over the next two years, offering only grades 4-5 for the 2023-24 school 

year. Only grade 5 will be offered for the 2024-25 school year. The Elementary EVP class will 

need to have at least 10 students enrolled for it to be viable in either year. 

Desired Outcomes from the Board: Based on previous board discussion, accept the 

administrative recommendation. 






